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Note from  

Our CEO 

The January program starts our new year with a special guest, Barbara Overby.  Bar-
bara is a fiber artist who focused her energies in weaving.   Owner of a weaving store 
for 15 years, she is also a founding partner of Blue Stem, a favorite shopping site in 
Columbia.  Barbara is a founding member of the Missouri Fiber Artists and the Co-
lumbia Spinners and Weavers Guild in Columbia.   Please bring your woven coverlets 
for a special show & tell. 
 

Come early, 6:30 pm, on the 6th and you can see a demo on mitering the corners of 
your quilts.  Dawn Heese will provide the training and I know I’ll be there. Getting 
those corners finished correctly really makes a difference in the final product.   
 

We can’t begin the New Year without a proper thank you to YOU. At our Christmas 
dinner, the auction netted $762.00! About half of this total came from the sale of some of Kay Grebing’s stash – 
special thanks to Jane and those who helped organize the items and to each of you who contributed those hot-
selling things.  And, get this: your twilling workshop netted $185.00 – awesome!   Keep in mind that these funds go 
toward our future programs and to keep our guild in good financial health. Well done, quilters! 
 

Finally, we have work and some fun planned for the February meeting - service projects and a sweetheart celebra-
tion– you’ll get details in the next newsletter. We will also have a guest appearance from Mindy Smith who has 
agreed to provide a workshop in early April. So, get ready – 2011 is going to be busy and fun. Marilyn & Dennis  

Day Chapter  

Monday-Jan 3,  2011 

1:00 PM 

Fairview Methodist 

Fellow Quilters, 
 

The December meetings were full of fun and fellowship.  I enjoyed the potluck 
meals at both events.  Both auctions were successful.  Thanks to everyone who 
bid on either silent or live auction items. 
 

We are now at the halfway mark in the year.  Plans are progressing well for the 
Annual Meeting in June.  We’ll have more to report on the speaker in future 
newsletters.  We also signed a contract for the special speaker for the Fall Work-
shop in September.  
  

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for making this year so successful.  
  

2012 Quilt Show—Careful planning is the secret to success.  It may seem crazy to 
be talking about the next quilt show when we have just barely finished with the 
last show.  But now is the time to be picking our committee chairs.  Do you have 
a desire to get involved at the early stage – picking the location, the theme, the 
date?  If so, call me and let’s talk.              
     alice 

Star light Piecemakers’  

Thur.  Jan 6,  2011 

7:00 PM 

Fairview Methodist 

Thank you to all who came to the Day guild Holiday lunch.  A big Thanks to those 

who brought food to share and who helped our day guild raise about $1300.00 by 

taking part  in the auction.  
 

In January, we will learn about scalloped borders in a workshop by Dawn Heese 

(Still room, please register! , page 5) from 9:00 to 12:00. Then, Bettina Havig will 

have our program speaking on Amish Quilts in the afternoon.  
 

Looks to be a great day, please join us for our first meeting of 2011. Tammy 
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members 
and the community in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2010201020102010----2011201120112011    BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board   

CEO Chairman:  Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Vice-Chairman: Joan Westcott 573-874-8160  

Secretary: Lauri Murphy 573-446-2476 

Treasurer: Mary Pilkenton 573-442-2416 

Publications : 
 

Linda Sappington 573-657-9445  

Quilt Show: Carrol Lewis 
Dawn Heese 

573-657-4532 
573-234-1540 

Librarian: Linda Karns 
Pat Leistner 

573-874-0288  
573-446-0811  

Web Page:   

Historian VacantVacantVacantVacant     

Winter Retreat Brenda Austin 573-657-2332  

Bare Bones Retreat Nancy  Antonio 573-445-6604 

Service Project: Joan Pottinger 
Cecile Mazan 

573-881-9463 
573-698-2008 

Past CEO Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Day Chapter BoardDay Chapter BoardDay Chapter BoardDay Chapter Board    

President: Tammy Bush 573-256-8350 

Vice-President: Marilyn Smith 
Barbara Bauman 

573-387-4463 
573-445-2071 

Secretary: Boo! Kula 573-4490346 

Membership: Nancy Ankeney 573-445-6583 

Hospitality: Brenda Austin 
Pat Abrams 

573-657-2332  
573-657-2317 

Friendship Blocks: Laura Eggeman 573-449-7942 

Past President: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Starlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers Board    

President: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Vice-President: Dennis Smith 
Marilyn Russell 

573-445-7787 
573-874-5702 

Secretary: Willie Morris 573-445-4217 

Membership: Peggy Queathum 
Diana Fisher 

573-445-7689 
573-875-1086 

Hospitality: Irmgard Marsh 573-230-6196 

Friendship Blocks: Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Past President: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the month 
at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the 
Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, 
Missouri.  
 

Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30.  Dues are 
payable on July 1st. 

 

Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive Board 
Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month.  

Email items to:  BTQGfeb1978@yahoo.com 
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BTQG EMAIL ADDRESS:  BTQGfeb1978@yahoo.com 

UFO Days !UFO Days !UFO Days !UFO Days !    

January 15, 2011 

Boone Co Family Support Ctr 

1209 E Walnut  

Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

*** FRIENDSHIP STARS *** 
 

Cindy Green’s is  the contact person for coordinating the 
notification of members who might need a star.   
 

A friendship star can be sent to someone sick, under the 
weather, dealing with problems greater than themselves, 
etc. 
 

Contact Cindy Green:  cinbin76@yahoo.com 
   573-239-0029 
Suggested guidelines are:  All stars shall be done with  

an off-white background. 

TREASURE’S REPORT 

Submitted by Mary Pilkenton 
Checking Acct. Balance $23,623.77 
Savings 1033.14 
CD's (2) 10,780.29 

Balance 35,437.20 

  
Number of Members 205 

LAST TIME TO PURCHASE CARRIE HALL BLOCKS !!! 
 

AQS will be remaindering Carrie Hall Blocks by Bet-
tina Havig. That means that after January 1 the book 
will be officially out of print and harder to find, if at 
all. It is unclear if the remaining stock will be de-
stroyed or not. Dec. 31 is the deadline. 
All of that said, it presents an opportunity for you to 
acquire the book at half price, $17.50 instead of 
$34.95.  
As the author I can still order until Dec. 30.  If you 
want a copy please let me know.  You can call 573-
449-1602 or email: bettinaqc@socket.net and re-
serve a copy. On Dec. 30 I will order only those cop-
ies that you request. The books will probably not 
arrive in time for the day meeting but may for Star-
light Piecemaker’s.      Thanks,   Bettina Havig  

New Members 
 

Merril Winfield   Carol Kumcha 

104 Clinkscales Apt  102 709 W. Blvd. 

Columbia, MO  65203  Columbia, MO 65203 

H  573-446-8676  H  573-874-1438 

C  314-471-8043             caroleady@hotmail.com 
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LAURI MURPHY 
Starlight Piecemakers’ December’s —- Friendship Block Winner !!! 

 
"Hi.”  I’m Lauri Murphy and presently serve as your secretary on the Executive Board. My immediate family consists of 
husband, Alan, and our blended family of four boys (each contributing two!). Since our marriage in 1995 all four have 
married and we have become the proud grandparents of six (3 boys and 3 girls). Alan retired from the U.S. Postal Ser-
vice in 2004 , after 39 years. The majority of my working career was 25 years as an ophthalmologic technician/
secretary in a local office practice. 
 
Until about seven years ago, quilts were merely treasured gifts given by my mother who primarily did applique by 
hand and then enlisted sisters and sisters-in-law to help with the hand quilting.  My mother and an older sister taught 
me to use a sewing machine and read a pattern and I could accomplish basic garment construction but was by no 
means an accomplished seamstress. Sister-in-law, Linda Hudson, invited me to join her as a visitor at a guild meeting 
at St. Andrew's Lutheran Church and the addiction began. My favorite quilting projects are those I've managed to 
hand quilt. It's a slow process for me, but a very enjoyable one.  

  
I'm still in the process of choosing the design for my friendship block but am leaning towards blue and white for the 
colors. Hope to see many of you at the Friendship Block table January 6, 2011."  

NANCY ANTONIO 
Day Chapter’s December’s —- Friendship Block Winner !!! 

2011 FALL WORKSHOP 

TERI HENDERSON-TOPE 
 

For those organized ladies ready to start your calendars for 2011 – I want to let everyone 

know to save the dates of September 14 and 15, 2011 for our Fall Workshop. I have just 

completed arrangements to have Teri Henderson Tope of Material Girl Designs 

(www.materialgirldesigns.com) as our guest speaker and workshop instructor. Terri has a 

new book out titled “Applique in Reverse” and will be teaching a block from this book. Teri states this class is for be-

ginners, or even more advanced applique quilters, her technique can be easily mastered and is fast and easy. Three 

members of the BTQG have already completed this workshop when they attended Teri’s class at the AQS Des Moines 

Quilt show in 2010. Teri is coming to you highly recommended.  Joan Westcott  

LOST YOUR COAT OR PAIR OF GLASSES ……. 
 

Someone left a grey and white fleece jacket at the Thursday, Dec. 2 Starlight 
meeting. It has a heart and polka dot motif on it. It's stashed in the storage 
room at the church on the top shelf, if the owner needs it. 
 
Also, someone left a pair of eyeglasses (maybe cheaters?) at one of our meetings, which 
are stored in the small box labeled "membership" in the same storage room. 
    Thanks!  Diana Fischer 

HI fellow block makers!  I am Nancy Antonio and I won the Day Chapter friendship blocks for January!  I have been 

quilting about 8 years.  When I retired I decided to explore "a little bit about" quilting.  I didn't realize I was opening a 

door on many friendships and experiences. BTQG has a lot of inspirational and knowledgeable quilters. I am most in-

terested in traditional quilting but love art quilts too.  I haven't decided which block I will ask you to do but I do appre-

ciate you helping me to work on a quilt that I otherwise wouldn't get finished.  You know the expression so many 

quilts and so little time. It will be an easy block. I think it will be a fence rail block to go with appliqued strips ( I am 

working on these now.)  based on a Jan Patek’s basket pattern.   I have two daughters and five grandchildren 

(between the ages of 8 to 17). They are very busy with sports and music.  Mackenzie will graduate from high school in 

2012. I hope to help celebrate with a quilt. 
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Mid-Year Budget Report 

Operations 
Budgeted 
Income YTD Income 

Budgeted 
Expense 

YTD          
Expenses 

Funds Transferred $3,500.00       
Membership $6,150.00 $6135.00     

Library    108.00 $250.00   

Publications   $30.00 $2,500.00 $1196.79 

Administrative     $250.00 $72.94 

Historian     $30.00 $11.98 

Outreach, Educ, Org. 
Member. 

    $520.00 $230.00 

Serv. Projects     $100.00   

Annual Meeting $1,150.00   $1,450.00   

Contigency     $100.00   

General Fundraising $1,300.00 $400.00      

Quilt Show $3,500.00 $13,885.87   $5674.78 
          

Day Chapters'      
Rent & Programs   $1303.50 $4,200.00 $1511.50 

          

Starlight Piecmakers' 
Rent & Programs 

  $972.00  $4,200.00 $1678.63 

          

Special Events 
Bare Bones Retreat $3,350.00  $1120.00 $3,350.00 $5.86  

Special Speaker & 
Workshop 

$1,100.00 $945.00 $1,100.00 $1455.92 

Winter Retreat $8,000.00 $7540.00  $8,000.00 $1250.64 

  $28,050.00 $32,551.87 $28,050.00 $13,089.04 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

A wonderful team of volunteers inventoried 

our library on the 8th. Everything is much 

neater and easier to find now.  We made a 

few changes in how the materials are organ-

ized. Books and materials are still in order by 

author, editor or publisher, although we 

found some that needed to be reclassified. 

Recreational Reading, which includes novels, 

other fiction, humorous and spiritual books 

related to quilting, now has its own section. 

Special Reference (previously called 

“heirloom”) books have been marked with 

stickers for easy identification, but are still in 

with the regular collection. Non book items, 

such as videos and tools, are also separate. 
 

To assist you in finding what you want, we 

keep lists of the materials at the desk and on 

the web site by author and by subject. Of 

course, you can just browse through the col-

lection or ask our friendly library assistants for 

help too.  I’m working on updating the lists as 

well as the database now that the inventory is 

completed. Early next year we will also iden-

tify books to “deacquisition”, or remove from 

our collection. These will be sold to benefit 

the guild.  

Thanks to Pat Leistner, Marge Hicks, Corrine 

Remeika, Janet Sampson, Kristen Kunze, and 

Bettina Havig for help with the inventory. 

  Linda Karns, Librarian  

CALENDAR OF AREA EVENTS—2011 

 
Jan. 3  Dawn Heese, Day Chapter Workshop  — “Scalloped Edges” 
 

Feb 18-20  BTQG Retreat, Rickman Center , “TNT” 
 
March 19 & 20  Thimbles & Thread Quilt Guild of Greater St. Louis presents 
  Quilt Expo 2011 “Fabric Addicts Paradise” 
  Info: email thimbleandthradadsti@gmail.com OR thimbleandthreadstl.org 
 
 

April 4  Kathy Delaney, Day Chapter Workshop—”The Mariners Compass is Our  
        Friend” (drafting  only) 
 
April 7  Annual Meeting of the Heartland Quilt Network, Lenexa KS 
   www.heartlandquiltnetwork.com  (Suzanne Henage is a Board Member) 
 
 

April 27-30 AQS Quilt Show, Paducah, KY,   
  http://www.americanquilter.com/shows_contests 
 
 

May  Karla Menaugh Workshop, “Mock Hand Applique by Machine”,  
   Day & Starlight  Piecemakers Chapter s’ joint program 
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January CALENDAR 2011 
Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

BOARD & CHAPTER EVENTS 
Date Time Event Place & Contact 

Jan 3 9:00 AM Day Chapter Quilt & Sew 
Fairview Methodist Church      

Tammy Bush  

Jan 3 12:00 PM Day Chapter Mtg - Lunch at 12:00 pm 
Fairview Methodist Church    

Tammy Bush   573-856-8350 

Jan 6 7:00 PM Starlight Piecemakers' Mtg.    Doors open 6:00 pm 
Fairview Methodist Church       

Dawn Heese   573-234-1540 

Jan 10 6:30 PM Executive Brd Meeting    MEMBERS WELCOME! 
Public Library                            

Alice Leeper   573-489-1458 

Jan 11 3:00 PM Day Chapter Board Meeting Library                  Tammy Bush 

Jan 11 6:30 PM Starlight Piecemakers Board Meeting Library                  Dawn Heese 

Jan 12 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline Linda Sappington  573-657-9445 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

Jan 3 9:30 AM Pushing the Limits                 Row by Row Group 
Library                                           

Jackie Berry   660-263-5429 

Jan 13 9:30 AM Sassy Stitchers (day appliqué) 
Library                                      

Sally Russell  573-443-5479 

Jan 13 1:00 PM English Paper Piecing 
Linda Sandlin/Joan Westcott      

573-814-1629 

Jan 13 1:30 PM Quilt History Interest Group 
1108 Sunset Lane, Col. MO          

Bettina Havig  573-449-1602 

Jan 15 10:00 AM UFO Sit & Sew  

Dawn Heese 573-234-1540     

Boone Co Family Support Ctr    

1209 E Walnut 

Jan 17 1:00 PM Handmade Quilts  Linda Sandlin  573-814-1629      

Jan 19 7:00 PM Sometimes 30's Group Jane Lee  573-445-4623 

Jan 19 6:30 PM Lucy Boston Paper Piecing 
Linda Sandlin/Joan Westcott     

Library 573-239-1882 

Jan 24 6:30 PM Night Appliqué 
Library                                            

Joan Westcott  573-874-8160 

Jan 27 9:00 AM Redwork Group Myrna Powers  573-445-0766 

                                       Scalloped Edges Workshop  given by Dawn Heese 

                                  Monday, Jan. 3,  9 am to noon 

                                           Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

Name______________________________________         

Address ____________________________________ 

Phone ______________________________________ 

 

Dawn asks that you bring your quilt, any size, already quilted, to the workshop and she will show 

how to make the scalloped edges. 
 

Send this form with a check for $20 made out to BTQG to:     

Barbara Bauman,  3703 Woods Edge Rd., Columbia, MO  65203 

Supply list will be provided after registration is received. 



P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542    
Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205----0542054205420542    

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  

J a n u a r y  

B i r t h d a y s  

Fairview Methodist Church 
 

Monday, Jan 3, 2011 
1:00 pm 

Amish Quilts  
Bettina Havig 

 
 

Doors open at 9:00 am  
For Sit ’n Sew 

 
Dawn Heese  

Scalloped Edges Workshop 
9 am to 12 pm 

D a y  C h a p t e r  

Fairview United Methodist ChurchFairview United Methodist ChurchFairview United Methodist ChurchFairview United Methodist Church    

3200 Chapel Hill Road3200 Chapel Hill Road3200 Chapel Hill Road3200 Chapel Hill Road    

Columbia, MO 65203Columbia, MO 65203Columbia, MO 65203Columbia, MO 65203    

S t a r l i g h t  

P i e c e m a k e r s  

Fairview Methodist Church 
 

Thursday - Jan 6, 2011 
7:00 pm 

 

MO Woven Coverlets 
Barbara Overby    

Bonnie Licklider Jan 01 
Marcia Easley Jan 05 
Kristi Savage-Clarke Jan 10 
Jane Higgins Jan 11 
Kathryn Jones Jan 16 
Jackie Pruneau Jan 17 
Janet Sapp Jan 20 
Henrietta Botts Jan 20 
Terri Crane Jan 20 
Connie Howard Jan 20 
Brenda Austin Jan 21 
Ruthie Cunningham Jan 21 
Judy Carter Jan 23 
Kathy Ennis Jan 26 
Marsha Aitken Jan 28 
Jane Ann Lee Jan 29 
Peggy Queathem Jan 31 
Marjory Hicks Jan 31 


